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           The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ

                    Saturday, June 17


Vigil Mass     
 

 5:00 p.m.
   Father’s Day Remembrance of Masses 

  
Sunday, June 18

 8:30 a.m.

People of the Parish

10:30 a.m.
  Father’s Day Remembrance of Masses



Bilingual English/Portuguese
 5:00 p.m.
   Father’s Day Remembrance of Masses
 



Monday, June 19
7:30 a.m. 
     +Louis F. Soos & Anna Lewinski



Tuesday, June 20
7:30 a.m.

     +Achille Aquino

  
Wednesday, June 21

5:00 p.m.     +Rossi &+Certo Family

                        Thursday, June 22

7:30 a.m.      +Maria Caspento 



Friday, June 23


7:30 a.m.
    Father’s Day Remembrance of Masses

   
Saturday, June 24





Vigil Mass

 5:00 p.m.
    +Carroll & Louise Sieber
                 Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time



Sunday, June 25

        
 8:30 a.m. 
   + Joseph Paul Popovich
10:30 a.m.
   + Fr. Carmel & +Fr. Thomas 
  5:00 p.m.    People of the Parish
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Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for June
Stewardship – Time, Talent & Treasure
               Collection for June 4  - $7,137.50  
      Air Conditioning Collection - $2,405.00

             Collection for June 11 - $5,279.00

            Mail Donations (2wks) $1,889.00

Please remember Corpus Christi Parish
in your will and estate planning.   
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                               Wedding
Saturday, June 24, 2017 2:00 p.m.

Rebecca Santos & Jared I. Van Cleef

June 18, 2017
The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ
“Because there is one bread, we who are many are one body, for we all partake of the one bread.” CORINTHIANS 10:17   As disciples of Jesus, we are called to lead holy lives and invite others to join us.  Living a stewardship lifestyle, being grateful and generous with our gifts, serves a twofold purpose.  One, it helps build God’s kingdom here on earth.  Two, it is a road map to Heaven.  Let’s help each other get there!

We welcome all who worship or want to stop in at any time to pray in our church. Our church is open Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 6:00 a.m.–6:00 p.m. (First Friday 8:30 p.m.)Wednesday 6:00 a.m.-8:30 p.m. Saturday (last Mass 7:30p.m.) and Sunday (5:00 p.m.) the church will close following the Masses. The Parish Office hours are Monday-Thursday 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. Fridays 9:00 a.m. 2:00 p.m.  If you are new to the parish and would like to join our parish, complete and return the bottom portion of the last page of the bulletin.
Week of June 17-June 23
MEMORIAL AND SPECIAL INTENTIONS

+Sanctuary Candle+
Frank Michaloski
+Candle for Mary +
Michael Lepore
+Bread & Wine+
Andrew Chupka
Offerings are available for a loved one or special intention. Call the parish office for details.
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Joyce Hanula, John Gregor,
Susan Wiecek Shecter, Noel Gowran
Helen Kovacs, Kristin Rein, 
Maria Rossi,Helen Plank,Roger Gregor,
Catherine Nugent, Margaret Drack
Cheryl Hayes, DeAnn Morgan, Claire Watson,

Patricia Doyle, Rebecca Rannazzisi, Marie Bodnar,
Debbie Canuso-Danley, Maria C Silva, Phyllis Mason,
Emerson Harper, Gloria Gregor-Hughes, Marilyn Rinfret,
Catherine Cantasano, Mary Ann Laskoski, Renee Giliberti,
Fr. Kevin Casey, Patricia Ronan, Josephine Dehlinger,
Florence Unverzagt, Antoinette Rossi, Kathleen McGreevy,
Karen Kleinschmidt, Carol Ostrowski, Genevieve Mroczko,
Peggy Reynolds, Dolores Osterberg, Luke Mayell.

 Please keep us updated on your loved ones.


Feast of Corpus Christi June 17-18, 2017

The Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ, Patronal Feast Day of the Parish, Corpus Christi Roman Catholic Church, Saturday & Sunday

Saturday – 5:00 p.m. Mass
Saturday Vigil Mass 7:30 p.m. (Portuguese)

Followed by Solemn Procession of the Most Blessed Sacrament till 11 pm
Sunday Mass - (English) – 8:30 a.m.

Sunday Mass- 10:30 a.m. 

Bilingual English/Portuguese 

Followed by Solemn Procession of the Most Blessed Sacrament on the parish grounds ending with Solemn Benediction in Church – followed by Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in Church until 3:00 p.m.
Sunday Mass (English) – 5:00 p.m.

All families and individuals of the parish are encouraged to dedicate 30 minutes of prayerful adoration and thanksgiving as a special tribute in honor of our Lord on this special feast day of our Church and Parish.  The celebration of the Holy Eucharist is the center of the entire Christian life, both for the Church universal and for the local congregations of the church.  The Holy Eucharist contains the entire spiritual treasure of the Church, that is, Christ Himself, our Passover and Living Bread.  Through His flesh, made living and life-giving by the Holy Spirit, Jesus offers life to men and women, who are thus invited and led to offer themselves, their work, and creation together with Him.  
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Please note at any time, you may begin ON LINE GIVING by logging on to our website:

ON LINE GIVING Our thanks to the many families that have signed up for Online Giving!  If you manage your bills online, we’re sure you’ll like the convenience of giving to your parish online.  It’s safe and secure, and you decide exactly when your gift is made.  You may even view your giving history just by logging in Visit our website: www.corpuschristisouthriver.org – and get started.


Forming your Faith…….. We are excited to announce that Corpus Christi Church has become a partner in an exciting 24/7 on-line web-based digital formation series called FORMED, produced by the Augustine Institute and Iganatius Press.  This series is designed to help adults grow in their faith at all levels – how we think, how we pray, and how we live.  Better yet, access is FREE to all of our parishioners and their families anywhere, anytime on computers, tablets, or phones.  Register free using our Parish Code ZD3P77.  
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Continuing Excerpts from Fr. Walters on ways we can evangelize in very ordinary events of life.The 
New Sound System – We thank you for the many donations toward the New Sound System.  We will continue to accept donations, simply mark on the envelope Sound System and May God Reward You for all you have given.  A total of $795.00 has been received to date.


St. Padre Pio Celebration – Friday, July 28, 2017

Mass at 7:00 p.m. by Fr. Chester H. Carina, Pastor, Most Holy Redeemer Celebrant and Homilist.

Conference at 7:45 p.m. Speaker, Fr. John Aurilia

OFM.CAP., Personal Secretary of Saint Padre Pio

Most Holy Redeemer Church, Old Bridge, NJ

133 Amboy Road, Matawan, NJ 732 566-9334


Father’s Day Remembrance of Mass Envelopes may be dropped off in any collection basket and will be remembered.

Father’s Day

A Stewardship Reflection

Father’s Day reminds us that father’s area tremendous source of love, strength and protection for a child.  Notwithstanding the faithful and heroic efforts of single moms bringing up children in today’s society, children still need to be around Christian men who are positive role models; men who are actively involved in their life of faith, possess spiritual passion, and are faithful fathers and husbands.  

On Father’s Day, let us give thanks for all the men in our lives who are positive role models and ask Our Lord to bless all fathers, especially our own.

Corpus Christi Parish wishes to welcome with great joy our newly baptized on June 4, 2017,
Alexander Chen Fandialan
child of Doris Chen & Lester Joseph Fandialan



Mass of Thanksgiving In Celebration of the 25th Anniversary of His Ordination to the Priesthood
The Most Reverend James F. Checchio

Bishop of Metuchen

June 23, 2017 – 6:00 p.m.

Cathedral of Saint Francis of Assisi, Metuchen

Cocktail Reception to follow at St. Francis CYO Hall
If you would be interested in attending Fr. Damian received a few tickets to distribute.  Please call the parish office and leave your name and phone number and we will do a raffle pull.


Congratulations to Danny Harning our Lucky Calendar winner of $500.00 for the June 6th drawing.  Lucky calendars are still available with another 6 chances of winning $500.00 and 1 chance for $1,000.00.  Call or stop by the parish office during regular hours.


St. Stan’s Carnival – June 21-24, 2017
June 21 & 22 – 6-10pm, June 23 & 24 – 5-11pm
June 23 – Alumni Night & Fish Fry, Homemade foods – Spezzi Specials Call for discounted ride tickets 732-254-0212 Games and rides for all ages

Live awesome entertainment


Catholic Charities – Diocese of Metuchen
Outpatient Counseling Services – Immediate openings now available in East Brunswick, 288 Rues Lane, openings for children and adults available with Master’s Level, licensed clinicians.  To make a referral, please call our Access Center at 1-800-655-9491.



A Father’s Prayer
Dear Father in Heaven,

As a father, help me To follow Your example

To be patient, To be caring,

To be understanding, To be forgiving,

To be firm, To be compassionate,

To be a teacher, To be loving,
To be a good listener, And most importantly,

To be there as a parent, As You are always

There for me.  Amen
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National Leaders.


That national leaders may firmly commit themselves to ending the arms trade, which victimizes so many innocent people.





Urgent Prayer Intention:


War and Terrorism: May the Holy Spirit grant peace to the entire world.  May He heal the wounds of war and terrorism, which most recently struck innocent civilians in London.  Let us pray for the victims and their families








75th Anniversary of Corpus Christi Parish


Fr. Damian is inviting parishioners to join him in forming an Anniversary Committee so we can plan for this important milestone in our parish.  Contact the parish office to sign up. Our next meeting is scheduled for June 22 at 7:30 p.m. in the church hall.  All are invited to partake in this special time of our parish. 


If you could perhaps help with some of the following items for the committee:


        The committee members are asking that a member from each ministry join the committee to represent their ministry and to share in the planning of the events.


        We are also looking for volunteer parishioners to be interviewed that might have information from previous years of history of the parish.


        The committee members would also like some assistance in reaching out to Corpus Christi School Alumni.  


If you can be of assistance with any of the above, kindly contact the parish office.





Evangelization:  


Say, “God bless you” when someone sneezes – even strangers.  More often today, if someone says anything at all when someone sneezes, it is “Bless you,” leaving the word “God” out of it, as God is left out of many situations in our society today.  I have received many surprised, but pleasant, reactions at an airport or supermarket when I have said, “God bless you” in response to a sneeze.








